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August 4, 2009

MEMORANDUM


TO:		Stevenson Mountsier, Vice Chair
		Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

FROM:	Philip J. Rovang, Director
		Department of Planning, Building and Development

SUBJECT:	Local Food Policy as a Strategy for a Sustainable Lake County: 
Update from the Regional Planning Commission


On April 28, 2009, the Planning, Building and Zoning Committee authorized the Regional Planning Commission to study Local Food Policy and Sustainable Agriculture. Upon completion of its study, the RPC will present recommendations to the Committee for how the County can support and promote local food production.  

This memorandum is to inform the Committee about the topics that have been addressed and to provide information on topics that will be considered at upcoming RPC meetings. 

May 19 – Initial staff presentation to the RPC 

June 16 – Speakers Cheryl Pytlarz and James Reeves from the University of Illinois Extension Office and Andrew Blaul from the Lake County Farm Bureau.
Goal:  To identify how these organizations support local agriculture in Lake County.

July 21 – Speakers Rory Klick, Head of the Horticulture Department, the College of Lake County and Mike Sands, Executive Director, Liberty Prairie Foundation.  Prairie Crossing Farm Tour to meet a beginning farmer and see local food production.  
Goal:  To appreciate what it takes to get into the business of local food production, and understand the benefits and barriers to farming in Lake County.

August 18 – Invite speaker Vicky Ranney of the Illinois Local Food Task Force. 
Goal: To establish some preliminary goals for how a county level organization can assist in food planning, based on recommendations from the statewide task force.

September–November – Evaluate how existing resources, such as Community Gardens at the Health Department and Green Youth Farm at Greenbelt Forest Preserve, fit into countywide policy development.
Goal:  To develop local food policy recommendations to report back to PB&Z.

Ongoing Consultation – 
· Martin Bailkey of MetroAg and the Dane County Food Policy Council
· Mark Winne of Food Security Council
· Lynn Peemoeller of the Chicago Advisory Food Policy Council
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